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BTW Teams Through the Years 

As the twentieth anniversary of 

the founding of BTW is approach-

ing in 2022, we have been review-

ing the many teams that have 

been sent out.  We thought you 

would like to  see what has been 

accomplished over these past two 

decades. 

1997-2005 teams worked in Ko-

sovo doing reconstruction of out-

lying village Lipjan, sharing con-

struction with UNHCR of the larg-

est sports centre in central Koso-

vo and began reconstruction of 

Suhadoll village. 

 

2005-2010 Mugu and Humia 
districts of Nepal 

This team installed smokeless 
stoves and solar lighting.  Also 
began work in Ladakh among 
Nepalese children at serious risk 
of entering human trafficking. 

2011 Hostel in Leh 

BTW built a playground and the 
first official soccer pitch in 
Ladakh. 

2012  Matho School 

Reconstruction was started, a 
solar lighting system was in-
stalled, transportation was sup-
plied for students and faculty, 
and school was repainted and 
refurbished. 

2012 Matho School 

The team replaced a roof on the 
school. 

2013 Hostel in Leh 

This team worked on projects with 
the nomadic people on the Tibetan 
Plateau, provided funding for the 
addition to the hostel dormitory and 
provided electrical wiring for the ad-
dition. 

2014 Phey School 

Repairs were made to schools on 
the Tibetan Plateau  

 
2014 Leh 

The Values  Course was taught to 
teachers and headmasters at the 
District Institute of Education and 
Training. 

BTW TEAMS 

2002 BTW Registered as a  

501(c)3 NGO 
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2014 Puga  - Exploratory visit 

2015 Leh 

New desks were provided and 
repairs made to schools in the 
Ladakh area. 
 

2015 Diggar 

Repairs were done to the school 
building and a new roof installed.  
Kindles were gifted. 

 
2016 Diggar 

Repairs were made to the school 
building and a teaching seminar 
presented. Classroom and sports 
equipment, shoes and warm hats 
were gifted. 

2018 Diggar 

Roof construction and classroom 
remodeling was accomplished 

2019 Puga 

Roof repairs and Electrical work 
was  completed, English conver-
sation class taught and teaching 
materials and warm hats were 
gifted.  

2019 Tangyar 

School roof renovation was done 
and classes in English conversa-
tion  taught. 

Prayer Requests 
 
1. For 2022 Team preparations 
2. For the BTW Board 
3. For the new Board Member 

search 
4. For successful fundraising for 

the Ladakh projects 
5. For the children of Leh, Dig-

gar, Puga, Tangyar and Pho-
toskar 

6. For Brother Anin, our new 
RHEMA contact in India 

 
Giving to the work of BTW 
 
Things we could do if we had the 
funds:  $2,500 cost of  new roof, 
$250 cost of window replacement, 
$500 cost to build shutters to insu-
late school windows against winter 
winds, $100 cost of a new Kindle, 
$1.50 cost of yarn for a BTW signa-
ture hat, $250 cost of new sports 
equipment for a school, $1,500 cost 
of repairing walls in the Leh Hostel, 
$475 cost of new mattresses for the 
Leh Hostel, $350 cost of a new 
washing machine at Leh Hostel, $25 
will purchase classroom  supplies. 
 
We look for donors who will desig-
nate their funds to a particular item.  
We will take the funds with us to Leh 
and purchase your gift on the 
ground there and a team will present 
it in your name. 
 
Checks may be mailed to 
Beyond Tears  Worldwide 
Bob Miles, Treasurer 
32 Shute Farms Lane 
Clarksboro, NJ 08020 USA 
 
You can also give  via Subsplash by 
going to our website and selecting 
“donate.”  Follow the simple instruc-
tions; but if you need help, contact 
Bob Miles - rmiles559@comcast.net. 
 
 
 

We are a registered 501(c)3 non-
profit organization so your gifts 
are tax-deductible 
 

Visit our website at 

WWW.BEYONDTEARSWORLDWIDE.COM 

2020 and 2021 Teams were not 

able to travel to India because of 

the  Covid pandemic. 


